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November 10, 2010 
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is the second omnibus supplemental ordinance for 2010.  It includes operating and capital improvement program (CIP) appropriation requests, carryover requests, and other items to sustain county operations in 2010.  This information can be found in the omnibus supplemental narrative table included in this package that identifies the proposed changes to the 2010 adopted budget.  These budget requests impact the General Fund (GF) and other county funds.  
The net increase in General Fund expenditures is $2.5 million.  Of the total expenditure increase, $688,694 is revenue backed, $493,921 is financed by the salary and wage contingency, and $100,000 of the DAJD request is offset by the Executive Contingency disappropriation.  The net impact to the 2010 adopted budget is $1,334,089.  This includes include $854,490 for the Office of Public Defense to fully fund OPD assigned counsel and expert witness costs for the remainder of 2010 and $479,599 for the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention to address the costs of operations for the unexpected rise in inmates requiring psychiatric housing and treatment.  
The supplemental budget request for the Alder Remediation Project will be transmitted in November as a separate appropriation ordinance.  Due to the on-going financial constraints we are forced to draw upon four revenue backing sources to piece together a $2.8 million project funding plan.  The first three sources include the CIP Supplemental reserve for 2010, a portion of the 2011 General Fund transfer to the capital programs, and the remaining balance of the Major Maintenance Reserve Fund emergent needs reserve.  Since these three funding pools fall approximately $800,000 short of the $2.8 million Alder Remediation project cost estimate it is necessary to reallocate a portion of the $1.5 million originally reserved to address security concerns at the Alder court facility.   
Also included with this package is a revised Schedule K from the 2010 Adopted Budget ordinance 16717.  Fiscal notes and financial plans are included in the transmittal package.  
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-263-9687.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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  Al Sanders, Communications Director
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